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Most of the Dakotas, northern Minnesota and eastern Montana suffered from some level of drought in 
2020.  As of January 14, 2021, all of North Dakota is impacted by dry conditions, with 23 percent of the 
state in moderate and 62 percent of the state in severe drought. 

 

The 2020 drought affected forage production, both on pastureland and hay land.  Depending on your 
grazing management practices, many pastures would have also went into the winter stressed, leaving 
plants vulnerable to death of new tillers, thus leading to slow and delayed growth this coming spring. 

A big difference between a potential 2021 drought compared to the 2020 drought is fall moisture.  The 
fall of 2019 was extremely wet, with much of the state receiving 150 to 250 percent of normal 
precipitation.  This excess precipitation created a saturated soil profile, creating opportunity for grasses 
and forages to grow near or above normal during the spring and early summer of 2020.  The drought 
eliminated late summer and fall regrowth, which was the primary reason pastures produced below 
average forage by the end of the grazing season. 
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